VALLEY PARK BOARD OF ALDERMEN
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 1, 2020

The regular meeting of the Board of Aldetmen of the City of Valley Park, Missouri, was called to order at 7:04 PM oa
June 1, 2020, by Mayor Chandra Webstet, at the Valley Park City Hall at 320 Benton Street, Valley Patk, MO 63088, On

a roll call, the following members were present:

Ward 1. Alderwoman Reynolds Alderman Rose
Wartd 2: Alderwoman Halker Alderman Bowen
Ward 3: Alderman Young Alderman Walker
Ward 4; Alderman Rauls Alderman White
Also present was: Dusty Hosna, City Clerk Gil DeNommandie, Parks Director
Gerald Martin, Public Works Director
Gil DeNotmandie, Community Development Director
‘The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
BUSINESS PORTION

A motion was made by Alderwoman Halket, seconded by Alderman White, to approve the 05-04-2020 Board of

Aldetmen Regular Session Meeting Minutes. Motion passed with 8 ayes.

Lismts

MAY FINANCIA]
City Clerk Dusty Hosna explained that we cusrently have a susplus of money that will be moved to the reserves when

the FY budget closes later this month.

Mayor Webster gave a bref report.

City Attorney Tim Engelmeyet reported that the court will resume using video court. He also reported that he met with
representatives over the levee enhancements. Discussion was held on billing,

City Clerk Dusty Hosna gave a bref report. He mentioned that the budget is underway and that the city has mote
expesience in this year. He spoke about the positive effects that budget meetings had. He reported funds that were
released in the Azavar audit. Discussion was held on billboatd issues.

Public Works Director Gerald Martin gave a brief teport and spoke about the 408 permit process to apply 2 permanent
fix to the levee,

Community Development Director Gil DeNormandie gave a brief report. Discussion was held on inspections status
and the potential renting of bicycles on the trailhead and the permitting of these types of reatals.

Alderwoman Reynolds made a motion to have the Legislative Committee discuss they process of rentals. Alderman
Bowen seconded the motion. Discussion was held. City Attorney Engelmeyer described that the Parks Ditector was
doing everything according to the ordinances with these bicycle rentals.

Alderwoman Reynolds further clarified the motion to have the Legislative Committee consider allowing the Board of
Aldermen to have mare oversight in the process of approving contracts for services at our parks. Discussion was held.

A roll call vote was taken.
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Ayes: Reynolds, Rose, Bowea
Nayes: Rauls, Halker, Walket, Young, White

Motion Failed.

Alderman Walker made a motion to allow the Parks Director to move forward with the bicycle contract and ask
legislative to consider future uses of rentals in the patks. A roll call vote was taken:

Ayes: Young, Halket, White, Bowen, Rauls, Rose, Walker
Motion Passed.

Lt. Gomez gave a brief repott.

Mayor Webster gave a brief report.

ADJOURNMENT.
Aldetwoman Halker made a motion to adjourn regulat session at 7:42pm, seconded by Alderman Rose. Motion
catried with 7 ayes.
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